MINUTES OF THE COMMITTEE ON Federal and State Affairs

Held in Room 5]0 , at the Statehouse at 2:45 =xwm./p.m., on

January 20 » 1975.

All members were present except: Representative Mikesic ., ’

’ ’

Conferees appearing before the Committee were: Mr. Bob Alderson of

the Revisor's office, and Mr. Russ Mills of the Research Department

The Committee considered the following items: House Bills 2021,
2013, 2022 and 2027.

Mr. Alderson explained that the Revisor's office has a statutory

obligation to review statutes and suggest repeals to the proper

committee when statutes have been found incorrect. He explained

that HB 2021 is such a matter, and specifically has been drafted

to take care of a repealer at an earlier date. Mr. Alderson stated |
that HB 2022 deals with a statute which was repealed in 1949, and that

it was replaced by 79-3837. This bill is simply a clean-up amendment.

HB 2027 is a matter brought to the attention of the Revisor by the |
Real Estate Commission, and is another clean-up amendment. |

1t was moved by Mr, Ward and seconded by Mr. Cooper that HB 2021 be
recommended for passage and placed on the Consent Calendar, Motion
carried without dissent.

It was moved by Mr. Ungerer and seconded by Mr. Cooper that HB 2022
be recommended for passage, and placed on the Consent Calendar. Motion
carried without dissent.

It was moved by Mr., R. Miller and seconded by Mr, Cooper that HB 2027
be recommended favorably and placed on the Consent Calendar. Motion

A,

carried without dissent.

Russ Mills discussed HB 2013, which resulted from an interim study

on Proposal No. 34. He explained that all of the sections deal with
statutes which the computer picked out as being sexually biased; that

in general, it changes the wording to denote "person" rather than male

or female. He went through the bill section by section and after
discussion on certain sections, it was agreed to accept the bill as
written and the motion as mentioned above was passed. JTt was recommended
that when the bill is reprinted it should be amended on page 10, line 9

(cont'd.)
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by re-inserting the word "employ" where it has been stricken.

The Chairman mentioned that HB 2034 repeals the sections
providing for joint conventions of the House and Senate; that because

of the proposed joint rules which may be adopted, perhaps action
should be delayed.

The Chairman suggested that although HB 2032 is probably
not controversial in that it deals with the pre-organizational
meeting where the House and Senate leadership is elected, it should
perhaps be explained by someone from the Revisor's office.

The Chairman displayed a bill which the committee has been
requested to introduce. He explained that it concerns places in the
state where alcholic beverages can be served, and amends the existing
statute insofar as residences of state officials and employees in
certain categories is concerned.

It was moved by Mr. Morris and seconded by Mr, Cooper
that this bill be introduced as a committee bill. Motion carried
without dissent.




